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NOTICE WITHDRAWING  

NOTICE OF INTENT TO CANCEL CERTIFICATION AS A SOLID WASTE 
COMPANY AND OPPORTUNITY TO REQUEST A HEARING 

 
 

RE:     Vanderveen Family Transport, Inc.,  
Docket TG-230835 

 

TO ALL PARTIES: 

On November 30, 2023, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) 
issued a Notice of Intent to Cancel Certification as a Solid Waste Company and Opportunity to 
Request a Hearing (Notice) after it determined that Vanderveen Family Transport, Inc. 
(Vanderveen) failed to comply with regulatory reporting requirements and/or failed to pay the 
required regulatory fees. 

Washington Administrative Code (WAC) 480-70-071(1) and WAC 480-70-076 provide that 
every solid waste company is required to file an annual report1 and must pay regulatory fees by 
May 1 of every year.2 WAC 480-70-071(1)(d) authorizes the Commission to cancel an entity’s 
solid waste company certificate if the entity fails to file its annual report or pay the annual 
vehicle fees.3  

Vanderveen was provided with 30 days starting from the service date to respond to the Notice by 
either complying with the WAC 480-31-080 regulatory requirements or by requesting a hearing. 

 
1 WAC 480-70-071(1). 
2 WAC 480-70-076. 
3 WAC 480-31-071(1)(d). 
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On February 21, 2024, Commission staff (Staff) informed the Director of the Administrative law 
Division that Vanderveen came into compliance and that Staff no longer supported cancellation 
of Vanderveen.  

THE COMMISSION GIVES NOTICE that it withdraws the earlier Notice of Intent to 
Cancel Certification as a Solid Waste Company and Opportunity to Request a Hearing 
issued against Vanderveen Family Transport, Inc. in this docket.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
JEFF KILLIP 
Executive Director   
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